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Custody Transfer Using Coriolis Meters in North Dakota 

 

Background: 

In 1998, in an effort to improve safety and reduce costs, EOTT (crude oil purchaser) proposed to 

be allowed to purchase oil via the use of coriolis mass-flow meters.  Use of these meters 

eliminates the need for the purchaser to hand gauge the tank before and after loading the trucks. 

This eliminates potential safety hazards including those attributable to climbing tanks, 

particularly during winter weather conditions, and exposure to H2S.  Cost savings are attained 

through being able to send a lone employee to load a truck.  These same benefits are realized by 

the BLM, as PETs do not need to climb the tanks or have H2S safety back-up to witness an oil 

sale.   

 

Testing: 

In 1998 and 1999 EOTT, conducted extensive year-long testing of the accuracy of using truck-

mounted coriolis meters for custody transfer of crude oil.  The testing was designed to test this 

method of measurement against other established methods under various conditions.  At that 

time there were no API standards for the use of these meters for custody transfer though they had 

been in use for years for measurement of other fluids in the petrochemical and refining 

industries. 

 

The reason for the 12 months of testing was to verify the accuracy under the temperature 

extremes encountered in North Dakota which typically range from -40˚ in winter to 100˚ in 

summer.  It was also tested on various gravities and grades of crude oil to ensure its applicability. 

Upon successful completion of the testing period, North Dakota Industrial Commission (NDIC) 

issued orders allowing the use of the specific meters/trucks that had undergone the testing.  As 

additional truck mounted meters were brought into service, they were required to be individually 

tested to ensure accuracy and a separate order was issued for each meter/truck application. 

In 2002, API established standards for the use of coriolis meters for the measurement of oil 

(MPMS Ch. 5.6 Measurement of Liquid Hydrocarbons by Coriolis Meters) resulting in the 

issuance of NDIC Order No. 9381. 

 

Approvals: 

As coriolis meters are not addressed by Onshore Oil and Gas Order No. 4, their use for custody 

transfer of oil produced from Federal leases, Communization Agreements (CA), or units require 

that the operator apply for a variance to the order.  Approval is conditioned upon compliance 

with applicable NDIC orders, API standards, and proving frequency as required by Onshore 

Order No. 4. 

 

A copy of NDIC order no. 9381 follows: 
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